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The purpose of UnityPoint 

Health® - Grinnell Regional 

Medical Center Foundation is to 

enhance philanthropic activities 

to ensure the UnityPoint Health – 

Grinnell Regional Medical Center 

(GRMC) mission of improving 

the health of the people and 

communities it serves.

OUR MISSION

OUR VISION

The UnityPoint Health – Grinnell 

Regional Medical Center 

Foundation will inform and 

educate donors and the 

local communities regarding 

the work of GRMC while 

providing encouragement and 

opportunities to support the 

medical center’s mission.
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Dear Friends, 

Because of you, patients have state-of-the-art equipment available 
when they come to GRMC.

Because of you, patients have highly trained team members at 
GRMC to care for them in their time of need.

Because of you, GRMC stands ready to meet the healthcare needs of 
those who live in Poweshiek County and the surrounding areas.

For generations GRMC has provided an array of services from birth 
to end-of-life, striving to provide the best outcome for every patient, 
every time. Philanthropic support from the communities we serve 
has been a part of our history from the beginning, making many 
advances possible. 

We are better today because of those who cared yesterday, and we 
will be stronger tomorrow because you care today.

Throughout 2021, as we all continued to face the challenges of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, you were there to encourage and support 
your healthcare heroes and we thank you! As you read through the 
following pages, reflect on the impact you made through the GRMC 
Foundation in 2021. We are so grateful for each one of you – our 
thoughtful donors, dedicated board members and committed 
providers and team members.

Thank you for sharing our vision and supporting our mission with 
your generosity and compassion.

Know how much you matter to this world (and especially to our corner 
of it) because you do.

Donna Fischer 
Director of Development 
UnityPoint Health – Grinnell Regional 
Medical Center Foundation

Dennis Day 
Board Chair 
UnityPoint Health – Grinnell Regional 
Medical Center Foundation

Jennifer Havens 
Chief Executive Officer 
UnityPoint Health – Grinnell Regional 
Medical Center

4

WELCOME



5

2021 DISBURSEMENTS OF GIFTS

The GRMC Foundation is honored 
to help you make a meaningful 
impact on the programs and 
services GRMC provides. With your 
donation, you partner with GRMC 
in fulfilling our mission to improve 
the health of the people and 
communities we serve. 

In 2021, donations to the 
Foundation provided more than 
$270,000 in philanthropic support 
to GRMC. Listed below are some 
of the many areas impacted by the 
generosity of our donors:

•	 Orthopedic Clinic 

•	 Obstetrics (OB)

•	 Cardiology

•	 Surgery

•	 Patient Transport 

•	 Hospice

A YEAR IN REVIEW

  Medical Equipment  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  $269,783   
  Programs and Services -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - $28,802 
  Patient Assistance -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - $4,366
  Education  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - $2,908

Total: $305,859

2021 DISBURSEMENTS OF GIFTS

>1%100%  
of your gift stays 

local to benefit the 
health care programs 
and needs in all the 

communities we serve. 

88%

9%

<1%

ADMISSIONS
Hospital  

Inpatients
1,501

Outpatients
89,338

Intensive 
Care Unit

118

SURGERIES
Inpatient

469
Outpatient

1,389

VISITS
Emergency Department

8,696

Walk-In Clinic
5,694

Visits to all eleven clinics
45,118

EMPLOYEES
318

BABIES BORN
202



In 2021, COVID-19 continued to impact the daily 
operations at GRMC. Throughout the year, our  
front-line staff and hospital leadership worked 
together to ensure seamless care for our patients 
and all those who turned to GRMC for vaccinations, 
care and treatments.

This past year, as we battled new surges of the 
COVID-19 virus, UnityPoint Health was ready and 
stocked with enough personal protective equipment 
to keep our team members safe. In response to the 
supply chain challenges of 2020, UnityPoint Health 
created its first permanent, systemwide, pandemic 
inventory. Strong collaboration between our supply 
chain, clinicians, analytics and others allowed us to 
meet this challenge.

UnityPoint Health – Grinnell Public Health 
administered 13,256 doses of COVID-19 
vaccinations in 2021. “The COVID-19 battle has been 
one of constant change and the ability to pivot in a 
moment’s notice. Our public health team has done 
an amazing job of doing just that, adapting and 
persevering through it all,” says Shauna Callaway, 
director of public health.

GRMC continues to do all it can to prevent the 
spread of COVID-19 and to keep our patients and 
team members safe. Requiring masks at all GRMC 
facilities, restricting visitors, as well as promoting 
proper hand hygiene and mandating vaccines for all 
staff are many of the ways GRMC is doing all it can to 
bring our communities safely through this pandemic.

Another way GRMC is leading the way through the 
pandemic is by providing monoclonal antibody 
therapy for COVID-19 patients. Monoclonal 
antibodies, or MABs, are made in a laboratory to 
fight a particular infection and are given directly 
to the patient through an infusion. This therapy 
became available at GRMC in February 2021. Since 
August, when the Food and Drug Administration, 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and 
Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH) began to 
encourage patients to get this therapy, the numbers 
of patients receiving MAB treatment has drastically 
increased, as indicated in the graph below. 
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Adapting and Persevering 
GRMC Continues the Battle against COVID-19

1 3 4
0

5 5

15 17

32 32

43

FE
BRUARY 

MARCH
APRIL

MAY
JU

NE
JU

LY

AUGUST

SE
PTEMBER

OCTOBER

NOVEMBER

DECEMBER

Number of Patients Received MAB



7

“Some early evidence suggests that 
MAB treatment can reduce the amount 
of the virus that causes COVID-19 in a 
person’s system. Research is showing 
that COVID-19 positive patients 
may have milder symptoms thereby 
decreasing the likelihood of needing to 
stay in the hospital. Qualification for this 
promising form of treatment depends 
on a patient’s age, health history, and 
how long they’ve had symptoms of 
COVID-19,” says Laura Juel, RN, MSN, 
NEA-BC, vice president of nursing and 
clinical services.

As GRMC continued to 
weather the storm of the 
omicron COVID-19 variant, the 
support of the community was 
invaluable to the morale of all 
team members. Our thanks to 
Grinnell College and Grinnell 
Mutual who collaborated to 
provide a holiday meal from 
Pagliai’s for GRMC’s team of 
healthcare heroes.  
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GRMC was awarded a three-year term of accreditation in mammography as 
the result of a review by the American College of Radiology (ACR). The ACR 
gold seal of accreditation represents the highest level of image quality and 
patient safety.

“The ACR accreditation assures our patients that GRMC will provide quality 
diagnostic testing while adhering to the highest imaging standards,” says Matt 
Byrd, TR(N)(CT), CNMT, radiology department manager. “Trust and confidence 
in our imaging equipment and our technologists’ abilities will help us best 
serve our community.”

GRMC Receives 
Birthing Simulator

The IDPH, in collaboration with the University 
of Iowa Department of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology, purchased a MamaNatalie Birthing 
Simulator for every level 1 hospital in the state 
of Iowa, which includes GRMC. Team members 
use MamaNatalie to train for situations such as 
normal delivery, postpartum complications and 
neonatal resuscitation to improve management 
of skills and communication from ambulance to 
delivery room.

The photo shown here was 
taken during a recent drill 
held by GRMC’s obstetrics 
department. Team members 
used the MamaNatalie 
Birthing Simulator to drill on 
postpartum hemorrhage.

Hospital News

Mammography Accreditation at GRMC
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GRMC Welcomes  
Two Clinics
In the summer of 2021, GRMC welcomed Surgical Associates 
of Grinnell and Montezuma Medical Clinic to the GRMC family.

Surgical Associates of Grinnell was established in 1968 as 
a private partnership of surgical specialists. Their surgical 
expertise currently features general surgeons and urologists, 
with minimally invasive and robotic surgery as well as 
renowned bariatric (weight loss) surgery expertise and 
experience.

Together, GRMC and Surgical Associates built Grinnell 
Bariatrics, earning a designation of a bariatric comprehensive 
center – one of only a few rural hospitals to hold the 
designation. Grinnell Bariatrics also holds the highly respected 
Blue Distinction designation from the Blue Cross Blue Shield 
Association.

Montezuma Medical Clinic was established as a primary care 
clinic providing personalized, family medicine care for patients 
of all ages. They are an independent organization, founded 
by Dr. Bernhard Wiltfang and led by Dr. J.B. Paulson, and 
have been affiliated with GRMC for several decades. Trusted 
providers with years of family medicine experience have given 
compassionate, patient-centered care for generations of 
patients and families.

“We are fortunate to have close and well-established 
relationships with both Surgical Associates and Montezuma 
Medical Clinic,” says Jennifer Havens, chief executive officer 
at GRMC. “Formally adding them to our UnityPoint Health – 
Grinnell team will result in more efficient, coordinated health 
care services, including a shared electronic medical record, for 
our communities and surrounding areas.”

New Providers  
Join UnityPoint 
Health – Grinnell

Jessica “Zoe” Zaret, 
MD, FACOG  
Women’s Health and 
Infertility Specialist

Blake Williams,  
ARNP, FNP-C  
Hepatology

Ian Stock, DO  
Family Medicine and  
OB Physician

Stacy Kuiper,  
MSN, ARNP, FNP-C  
Internal Medicine

My provider genuinely cares for her patients. She 
always gets to the root of their problem and finds 
solutions or refers them to someone that specializes 
in their problem. She is such a caring, respectful 
person and one whom I fully trust with taking care 
of my health.  – a Montezuma Clinic patient 

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL



Pregnant women living in rural America face 
unprecedented barriers to maternity care today. 
More than 100 rural hospitals throughout the country 
have closed since 2010. Of those remaining 20% 
are at risk and many are choosing to shut down their 
obstetric (OB) units due to a growing shortage of 
physicians, nurses and anesthesia staff. In Iowa there 
were 79 hospitals with OB units in 2013; today there 
are only 56, a decrease of nearly 30%.

Hospital and/or OB unit closures mean rural women 
in labor face longer journeys, which lead to an 
increase in births outside of the hospital, births in 
hospitals without OB care, or births in an emergency 
department. These situations put the mother and the 
baby at risk.

GRMC is currently the only hospital with an OB unit 
in Poweshiek, Marshall, Tama and Iowa counties. For 
60 years, a hospital has existed at Fourth and Reed 

to provide an array of services from birth to end-of-
life, striving to provide the best outcome for every 
patient, every time. We are committed to sustaining 
and growing this service line for future generations.

The first step to fulfilling this commitment is to 
actively recruit providers to staff our OB unit 24 
hours a day/seven days a week. By the end of 2022, 
we will have four Family Practice/Obstetricians, two 
Obstetrician/Gynecologists, one Obstetrician, and 
one Midwife. With more providers, more space was 
required to serve their patients, so we relocated and 
enlarged the UnityPoint Health – Grinnell Obstetrics 
and Gynecology Clinic (OB/GYN Clinic). Opened 
in March of 2022, the new Clinic is co-located with 
Grinnell Family Practice Clinic on the third floor of the 
Ahrens Medical Arts Building and expanded from 
two exam rooms to five with a treatment room and 
space for consultations. 
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Growing GRMC’s 
Obstetrics and 
Gynecology 
Service Line

Delivering 
the Future

OB/GYN Clinic examination room OB/GYN Clinic examination room



GRMC OB nurse, Cherish Hansen, 

RN, was selected as one of the 100 

Great Iowa Nurses for 2021. The 100 

Great Iowa Nurses Award highlights 

outstanding nurses whose courage, 

competence and commitment to 

patients and the nursing profession 

stands out above all others. Noted on 

her nomination from Sheryl Baarda, 

RNC, GRMC OB nurse manager and 

nominator, “Cherish goes above and 

beyond for her patients and fellow 

team members. She is a mentor for 

new nurses and is a great resource to 

moms in our communities who have 

experienced perinatal grief or loss.”

Continuing to respond to the need for important obstetric 
services within our region, GRMC’s next step is to expand its 
OB unit in the hospital. Last renovated in 2000 with the support 
of John and Jewel Kintzinger, there are currently three labor 
and delivery rooms. However, more and more, those rooms are 
consistently full, and with the addition of new providers more 
rooms are needed. In 2021, more than 200 babies were born at 
GRMC, and the trend is expected to continue to rise. 

Each time a baby is born at GRMC, we are reminded of our 
mission: to improve the health of the people and communities 
we serve. Our commitment to stabilize and grow our maternal 
health service line for the women in our region remains 
steadfast because we believe it is fundamental to our mission.

OB/GYN Clinic
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Cherish Hansen 
Named a 100 
Great Iowa Nurse

UnityPoint Health – Grinnell is very compassionate 
about their patients and takes time to listen to 
concerned parents. The providers made sure we 
were at ease and that everything was going to be 
okay.  – a Walk-in Clinic patient

All of the nurses throughout my stay were amazing 
and went above and beyond to make sure I 
understood what was happening throughout labor, 
delivery, and postpartum. My doctor was patient 
and made me feel comfortable.  – an OB patient 

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL



Philanthropic Impact

The Poweshiek County Alliance (PCA) Endowment 
Fund, in partnership with the Greater Poweshiek 
Community Foundation (GPCF), continued its legacy 
of impactful support to Poweshiek County with a grant 
to the GRMC Foundation for the purchase of three new 
transport chairs for GRMC. These chairs increase safe 
handling of patients and reduce staff injuries. Our new 
transport chairs offer many benefits for the patients and 
team members, including non-fabric, seamless design 
for easy cleaning and sanitation and raised, extended 
armrests for better patient access and transfer to chair 
or bed.

James Kaup, GRMC Emergency Department manager, 
praises the chair for its excellent braking system using 
a foot brake located on the back of the chair. He says, 
“This is superior to any other chair I have seen, making it 
much safer.”

“We are very grateful for the continued support from 
the Poweshiek County Alliance Endowment Fund 
and the Greater Poweshiek Community Foundation,” 
says Jennifer Havens, chief executive officer at GRMC. 
“These new transport chairs increase safety for our 
patients, their caregivers and our team members.”
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Our experience could not have been better! If I had questions, they were answered. They were prompt 
to respond if I used my call light! The surgery waiting guy was very nice! One of the best experiences I’ve 
ever had in a hospital, and I’ve been in many. I had my door open at times and saw the staff run up/down 
the hall to quickly answer lights in other rooms or handle alarms. I’ve never seen anything like this before.  
– a Med/Surg patient 

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL

Grant Provides New 
Transport Chairs



Philanthropic Impact

Because of you, GRMC delivers a high-quality birthing 
experience utilizing state-of-the-art technology such 
as a new fetal monitor. In addition to monitoring 
fetal activities such as heart rate, this device also has 
enhanced maternal monitoring capabilities including 
temperature, oxygen saturation, ECG and non-invasive 
blood pressure. Equipment purchases such as this are 
made possible because of philanthropic support.

“Providing the best care for our patients is so rewarding 
and we are grateful to have new safe-patient handling 
equipment like the fetal monitor,” says Sheryl Baarda, 
RNC, OB nurse manager at GRMC. “We are grateful 
for donations to support important equipment needs 
for the OB department. It offers the best care for our 
newborn babies and their mothers.”

GRMC’s Team Members Give Back
GRMC’s team members stepped up to show their 
passion for our purpose with their gifts to the 2022 
Employee Giving Campaign (EGC). The annual EGC 
is a chance for team members to foster unity as they 
come together with their donations to philanthropically 
magnify their every-day impact in the lives of our 
team members, patients and their families. The 2022 
campaign sought donations for GRMC Foundation’s 
Compassion Fund, Employee Crisis Fund, Medical 
Equipment Fund and Area of Greatest Need Fund. 
More than 23% of team members participated, 
including 100% of senior leaders, for a collective 
donation of more than $25,000. 

GRMC team members show every day that they are 
100% committed to providing the best outcome for 
every patient, every time.
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My ICU nurse was amazing! So compassionate! I just want to give her a big hug! She was a blessing, a miracle 
from God!  Even though she was busy, she never lost her composure, was never rude. She was always kind, 
caring and so very compassionate. – an ICU patient 

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL

Donations Purchase 
New Fetal Monitor
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BGM Elementary School students created more than 
130 holiday greeting cards to give to patients and 
team members. Mary Sherwood, a BGM teacher who 
delivered the cards to the hospital, shared that the 
cards were part of the school’s Home-Based Group 
Character Pillars projects. Home-Based Groups are led 
by an adult at the school and each group contains ten 
students in grades ranging from K through 6. The older 
children are encouraged to help the younger children 
in these groups. The character pillar for December 
was the Pillar of Caring and during the month teachers 
educated their students about health care heroes who 
work in hospitals and nursing homes.

HLV students provided gifts to patients plus two care 
packages for nurses’ stations. Lynette Lender, pictured 
with the gifts, shared that the students purchased 
and wrapped the gifts for the patients. The students 
provided gifts for children and adults, selecting items 
appropriate for a variety of ages. The care packages 
were filled with snacks for the nurses and other team 
members working on Christmas Day.

Thanks to the students of BGM and HLV, the holidays 
at GRMC were brighter for our patients and team 
members. 

Spreading Smiles to Patients and Team Members

Lynette Lender, representing HLV Elementary 
School, with the holiday gifts purchased and 
wrapped by the students for GRMC’s patients.

A representation of the beautiful holiday cards hand-
made by the students of BGM Elementary School and 
delivered to GRMC’s patients and team members.

My provider is phenomenal! She is always understanding of my needs, she listens to my concerns, and really 
cares about my health.  My nurse is also amazing!  She listens to my concerns as well and does a great job 
until my provider gets there. Finally, the staff at the desk are super nice, helpful and genuinely concerned 
when I call and come in. The team that I deal with when I come in are top notch.  
– a Grinnell Family Practice Clinic patient

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL

In late December, students of the BGM and HLV Elementary Schools showered our team members and patients 
with gifts that included messages of hope, gratitude and wishes for those receiving care to get better soon.



In a time when rural Iowa OB departments are 
closing, GRMC’s OB Department is expanding, 
thanks in part to generous donors like Larry and 
Echo Jansen, residents of Grinnell for more than  
40 years. 

“There are two things a community needs for 
survival and success,” Larry says. “It needs a strong 
school system and a strong hospital. We want 
Grinnell to be an attractive place for young people 
to grow their families.” 

This belief led Larry and Echo to pledge $50,000 
toward the expansion of GRMC’s OB Department. 

“If we see something that we think is important and 
have the ability to assist, that’s what we try to do,” 
says Larry. 

Echo’s excitement shines when she talks about 
becoming a first-time grandmother later this 
summer. This new role created a spark that also 
encouraged the Jansens to want to give back to 
local maternity services. 

“Having maternity services available locally not 
only serves parents-to-be, but also extended family 
members, business owners and the communities 
at large in the GRMC service area,” says Echo, who 
spent 16 very fulfilling years as the activity director 
of GRMC’s Adult Day Care Center.

The Jansens celebrated their 50th wedding 
anniversary in 2021, have a history of giving 
back to the Grinnell community and are actively 
involved in their respective churches and many 
community groups.  Larry currently sits as vice chair 
of GRMC Foundation Board of Directors. A retired 
president of Grinnell Mutual, he was instrumental 
in their Board of Directors’ decision to donate 
a transformational gift several years ago which 
brought the da Vinci Robotic Surgical System to 
GRMC.

“Larry and Echo’s generous 2021 pledge toward 
the expansion of GRMC’s OB Department shows an 
admirable and inspiring level of commitment to the 
community and the hospital,” says Donna Fischer, 
GRMC Foundation’s Director of Development. “We 
are fortunate to have Larry and Echo’s support for 
this critical project.” 

Believe what you do makes a difference, because 
it does. Gifts of all sizes make an impact on the 
programs and services offered at GRMC. One 
hundred percent of every dollar donated to the 
GRMC Foundation stays local. 

(For more information about GRMC’s plans for its OB 
Unit, please turn to page 10.)

Larry and 
Echo Jansen

Leading 
the Way
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IMPACTING FUTURE GENERATIONS 
Through Legacy Gifts

LEGACY PARTNERS

Claude and Dolly Ahrens*
Paul Ahrens*
Dr. Robert* and Miriam Bauman
Gerald Bell*
Kenneth and Lucille Benda*
Isadore and Ida Berman*
Frank R. and Lois M. Brownell II*
Frank R. and Nancy E.* Brownell III
Dale and Eylene Brush*
Joanne M. Bunge*
Ruth Carmichael*
Myrtle Cass*
Beryl and Mary Lou* Clotfelter
S. Mabel Coats*
Dr. David and Linda Cranston
William Crosby
Kenneth and Verleen Eggman*
Luther and Jenny Erickson
George and Elizabeth Ernst*
Char Ewan
Ed Gilday and Sheila Schmidt
Grace Gustafson*
Jack and Walda Gustafson
Montie* and Betty Hammond
James and Janice Hansen
Helen Hargrave*
Edward and Beverly Hatcher
Arthur M. Heimann*
Arnie and Joanie Heimsoth
Jerry Henschen*
Velma Hiser*
Barbara Bates Howell*

Dwight and Elsie Johnston*
David A. Jones
F. Addison and Marion Jones*
F. Austin and Kim Jones
Zoe Jordan*
Wendy Kadner
Robert* and Marjory Kaloupek
Marvin E. Kelley*
Bette Kersey*
John and Jewel Kintzinger*
Donald W. and Candace Packard 

Lambie*
Ron and Sally Lang
Raymond* and Shirley Larsen
Rena J. Leeper*
Dr. H. R. and Rhea Light*
Todd Linden
Stan and Bev Lubben
Ralph and Janell Luebben*
Harriet Macy*
Leila N. Maring
Mabel Maulik*
Ralph Owen McDonald*
Homer L. and R. Jean McDonough*
Rex and Bette Miskimins*
Jack and Jan Mutti
Todd Nelson
Chris and Jean Nolte
Carl and Joann Orr*
Dr. John and Elizabeth Parish*
Dr. J. B. and Jan Paulson 
Dr. J. R. and Linda Paulson

Janis S. Peak
Dori B. Pearce
Rev. and Mrs. Homer F. Perry*
Dick Postels
Lucille M. Potts*
Raymond and Doris Powell*
Jane R. Poynter*
Melvin and Ruth Price*
LaVerne Raffety*
Maynard and Eloise Raffety*
Rick and Sue Ramsey
Suzanne and Montie Redenius
Todd L. and Shannon R. Reding
John and Nadine Runyan*
Kenneth Sr.* and Phyllis Saunders
Irene Schmitt*
Merideth McDonald Settje
LaForest and Mary Sherman*
Helen B. Shipley*
Janet Stewart*
Corinne Switzer*
Dave and Sue Vander Linden
Bruce and Martha Voyles
Waldo S.* and Rita K. Walker
Everett G. and Alice M. Williamson*
Dr. Vic* and Diane Wilson
Michael and Susan Witt
Netia B. Worley
Merle W. Zirkle

* Deceased

The GRMC Foundation Legacy Partners is a recognition program for donors, patients, team members and providers who have 
included the Foundation in their estate plan or other type of future gift in support of the mission of GRMC.

Legacy 
Partners

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.



17

Gift Planning  
for the Future

Choosing to add a philanthropic component to your estate plan or any other type of future gift is a process that 
requires purposeful reflection of the impact you want your gift to have on the organization(s) you desire to support, 
among many other factors.

If you decide to include a gift to the GRMC Foundation in your will, trust or by beneficiary designation, we hope you 
will let us know. Notifying us is the best way to ensure we receive the gift you intend for us and that your wishes for 
the use of your gift are honored when we receive it in the future. Your gift can be designated to general funds or for 
any project or program at UnityPoint Health – Grinnell. Please seek the advice of your financial and/or legal advisor 
while planning a legacy gift.

Donors who make a planned gift to the Foundation become one of our Legacy Partners. As a member, you will:

•	 Make a personal investment in GRMC’s future and support local, quality health care for generations to come.

•	 Be recognized in print and on our donor wall. Donors can remain anonymous, if preferred.

•	 Be invited to special Foundation events.

•	 Learn about the latest advances in medical care.

•	 Help advance healing, caring and teaching at GRMC.

If you desire to make a gift by will or trust to Grinnell Regional Medical Center Foundation, we recommend that you 
use the following language:

“I give, devise and bequeath the sum of $____ (or property herein described or percentage of the estate or residue) 
to Grinnell Regional Medical Center Foundation or its successor, an Iowa nonprofit corporation, to be used for 
______________.”

You may also need the following information when including the Foundation in your plans:

LEGAL NAME: Grinnell Regional Medical Center Foundation

ADDRESS: 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, IA 50112

FEDERAL TAX ID NUMBER: 42-1454737

To request more information or let us know you have made a gift by will or other type of future gift, please contact 
the Foundation by email:  donna.fischer@unitypoint.org. Because the Foundation is a nonprofit organization your 
donation will qualify as a tax deduction to the fullest extent of the law. One hundred percent of your gift remains local 
to support the mission of GRMC.

Planned Giving Webpage
Visit the GRMC Foundation’s planned giving 
website, grmcfoundationlegacy.org, to access 
resources to help with your gift planning, such 
as our FREE will planner and other valuable 
tools plus information about gifts of stock, IRA 
Qualified Charitable Deductions, bequests 
and more.

Planned 
Giving
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2021 Family of Donors
Each donor listed below is a critical partner to GRMC in the fulfillment of our 
mission to improve the health of the people and communities we serve. The GRMC 
Foundation is pleased to have this opportunity to publicly recognize each thoughtful 
and generous donor who chose to include GRMC in their charitable giving in 2021. 

2021 Annual Giving

A
Arnold and Harriet Adelberg
Angelina Ahrens and  

Peggy Brown
Sue Ahrens
Ruthann Alfredson
AmazonSmile Foundation
Steve and Sheree Andrews
Anonymous

B
Sheryl Baarda
Anonymous
Audrey Bailey 
Sarah Joan Baker
Darlene V. Baltisberger
Sig and Judi Barber
Curtis and Dotty Bates
Susan Bauman
Miriam Baumann 
Dr. Scott and Delphina 

Baumann
Ryan M. Beach and  

Tosha N. Beach
Douglas Beals
Donald and Nancy Beck
Dan and Jo Becker
Nicole and Russ Behrens
James Benner
Kerry and Shane Bennett
Anonymous
Ronald and Judy Beyer
Rachel Bly
Clem and Leona Bodensteiner
Anonymous
Dr. Warren and Sue Bower
Anonymous

Anonymous
Dave and Julie Bracy
Donald Brannian
Michael and Catherine Bratek
Norma Brignon
George and JoAnn Britton
Brooklyn Bear Creek 

Community Fund
Ed and Joyce Brown 
Larry and Judy Brown
Mercedes Brown
Steve and Dawn Bruggeman
Anonymous
Carmelita and Allan Burch
Daniel and Kristine Burck
Anonymous
Don and Terry Burkhead
Anonymous

C
Maddie Callaway
Shauna Callaway
Doug and Ginny Cameron
Capitol Resources, Inc.
John Carl
Myrtle Cass*
Lorna and Doug Caulkins
Laura Cellucci
Angie and Jerod Chidester
Anonymous*
Tom and Lisa Cirks
Anonymous
Anonymous
Brian and Julie Cline
Natalie and Roger Cline
JoAnn Cogley Hunter
Anonymous

Darwin and Jeanette 
Copeman

Rosena Cortelyou
Dr. David and Linda Cranston
Russ and Brenda Crawford
Charles and Paula 

Cunningham

D
Edwin Davis
Gary and Susan Davis
Dennis and Christine Day
John and Phyllis De Vries
Rob and Susi Debe
Ronald “Butch” and Shirley 

DeBondt
George* and Phyllis DeDecker
DeJong Manufacturing
Mindy and Eric Deppe 
Ron and Cindy Deppe
Matt and Becky Dillman
Angie Dillon 
Troy and Jessica Dillon
Anonymous
In memory of Mason Brown
Elizabeth A. Dobbs
Dale and Joy Douglas
Anonymous
James and Natalie Dunn
Anonymous
David and Laura Durr

E
Edward Jones
David and Kari Elbert
Caleb and Tina Elfenbein

Andy and Amber Elliott
Anonymous
Dona Emmert
John and Janice Epperson
Elaine Erickson*
Jenny and Luther Erickson

F
James V. Fallon
Alan and Sheri Fenner
Donna Fischer
Anonymous
Maureen Fitzgibbon
James and Beverly Foster
Dennis and Debra Fraker
John and Cindy Frank
Free Clinics of Iowa
Anonymous
Will and Evelyn Freeman
Christopher French and  

Karen Shuman

G
Jessica and Matt Gannaway
Kenneth and LaNeva Gauley
Jay and Chris Gaunt
Larry and Donna German
David and Garnet Gertsma
Lori and Steve Glasgow
Greater Poweshiek Community 

Foundation
Stan and Gail Greenwald
Stu and Christine Grefe
Dick and Miriam Gregory
Ronald and Janice Grimm
Grinnell College
Grinnell Implement Store, Inc.

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.
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Grinnell Mutual
Grinnell State Bank
Roger and Loretta Gritsch
Anonymous
J. F. and Debbie Gruenwald
Ben and Arlene Guenther
Ruth M. Gwin

H
H & R Block
Jerry Hagen*
Valerie and Robin Hague-Renfro
Darla Hamilton
Nick and Elaine Hammes
Dawn M. Hanson
Steve and Cheryl Hanssen
Charles and Marie Harms
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Anonymous
Jennifer and Jeffrey Havens
Brian and Jennifer Heishman
Curt Helms
Mary Helms
Al and Deb Henderson
Jack and Dona Hendrickson 
Jeffrey and Julee Hendrickson
Velma Hernandez
Roger Hill and Vida Praitis
Patricia and Duane Hinrichs
Ronald and Arlene Holden
Rich and Lois Holmes
Todd Honold
Chris and Judy Hunter
Savannah Hunter

J
Larry and Echo Jansen
Don and Pat Jennings
Brent and Ashley Jensen
F. Addison Jones Trust 
F. Austin and Kim Jones
Beverly Judge
Brian and Laura Juel

K
Barbara Kacer
John and Amy Megan 

Kalkbrenner
Dr. Howard and Susan Katelman
Anonymous
Paul and Joann Keferl
John Kercheval
David W. and Janet J. King
Anonymous
Chanda Kline

R. Cecilia Knight and Gary 
Mertens

Dr. Robert and Janet Koller
Loren and Peggy Kolpin
Daniel and Sharon Krumm
Lyle V. Kuehl
Paul and Karen Kuesel
Shirley Kusel
Jack and Joan Kyle

L
Anonymous 
Janet and Ken Lacey
Anonymous
Gerald and Dorothea Lalonde
Eric and Nicole Lang 
Ron and Sally Lang
Anonymous
George and Beverly Laszar
Mike and Cheryl Latcham
Tom and Dianne Latimer
Hazel B. Lease
Tracey Lee
Russelle Jones Leggett
Anonymous
Mark Levandoski and  

Monica St. Angelo
Jean Libbey
Robert and Patricia Lillis
Denny and Barbara Linderbaum
Dr. Michael R. Line
Nancy S. Locker
Rebecca Loew
Jim and Betty Ludden

M
John and Luann Maletta
Anonymous
Curt Manatt
Jamin and Adam Manatt
Matt and Megan Mann 
Robin and John Mann
Gary and Sally Maring
John and Dorothy Martinek
Larry Mason
Georgia C. May
Mayo Foundation for Medical 

Education and Research
Kent and Katherine McClelland
Anonymous
Anonymous
Pauline McKenna
Kathy McNulty
Kimberly and James McNurlen
Delmar and Mabel McWilliams
Anonymous

Ways to support the 
Grinnell Regional 
Medical Center 
Foundation

   Cash or securities

	 Pledges

	 Memorials and tributes

	 Matching gift programs 

	 Gifts-In-Kind

	 Real estate gifts

	 Gifts of grain

	 Retirement plan gifts

	 Stock transfers

	 Automatic withdrawal

	 Planned gift, such as bequest or life 
insurance

	 Charitable remainder annuity trusts

	 Charitable gift unitrusts

	 Charitable gift annuities

	 Charitable lead trusts

All donations to the GRMC Foundation 
may be designated to a specific service, 
department or program at GRMC or may 
be designated for the hospital’s general 
use. The GRMC Foundation also welcomes 
gifts to the GRMC Endowment Fund, 
which is an investment for the future of the 
hospital. One hundred percent of every 
dollar donated to the GRMC Foundation 
stays local to benefit the health care 
programs and needs in the GRMC  
service area.

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.
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2021 ANNUAL GIVING (continued)

Sharon L. Mealey
Doug and Patty Meeker
Jeff and Renee Menary
William Menner and  

Barbara Trish
Agnes R. Mikel
Anonymous
Linda Miller 
Ryan and Tisha Miller
Brian and Ramona Mitchell
Montezuma Community  

Fund, Inc.
George and Tonia 

Montgomery
Brenda Moore
Tom and Emily Moore
Greg and Janet Muckler
Amy Murty
Musco Sports Lighting/

Oskaloosa Glass
Jack and Jan Mutti

N
Chad and Terri Nath
Catherine Nelson
Gene and Jill Nicklas
Elaine Noe
Vicky Norrish
Mark Notz

O
Carol J. Osborn
Kaylynn Osborn
Russel K. and Paula H. Osgood
Cheryl Osterhaus
Douglas Osweiler

P
Pagliai’s Pizza
Edie Parmley
Dori B. Pearce
Perez-Valentin Family
Evan and Abby Petig
Jill Petsel

Holly Pettlon
Linda Pexa
Anonymous
Paul and Debby Pohlson
Patricia Probasco
Carl and Milly Purvis

R
Seymour and Carmen Raffety
Rick and Sue Ramsey
Sid Ramsey
Charles and Ruth Ranfeld
Kathy Ranfeld
Anonymous
Kevin and Donna Ray
Anonymous
Suzanne and Montie Redenius
Kristy Reedy
Warren and Nancy Reinecke
Anonymous
Gwen Rieck
Sarah White and Henry Rietz
Richard and Carolyn Ritter
Anonymous
Tony and Tammy Rockwell
Rick and Alicia Rohach
Linda Romero
Gary and Janice Roorda
Larry and Twila Rosenow
Mary Ross
Ronnie Ross
John Ruchotzke

S
Sam Berman and Sons
Josh and Kelly Sandquist
Ken and Miriam Saunders
Rhonda Saunders
Julie Schaeffer
Anonymous
Don and Jeananne Schild
Larry Schoborg
SEI
Dale and Doris Selix

Duane and Darlus Selken
Lenore Sleeuwenhoek
Don A. Smith 
Dustin and Sarah Smith
Alex Smolik
Virginia Smothers
Joel and Jana Snodgrass
South Tama Community 

Volleyball
Anonymous
Spooner Family
Dorothy and Ray Spriggs
St. Mary’s Catholic Church
David Stark
Glenn and Ginger Sterk
Leo Sterk
Kayla Stinger
Anonymous
Michael and Michelle Storbeck
Merle and Mary Stubbs
Neil Sullivan
Sully United Fund
Suzanne Summy
Mary Sumpter
Daniel and Brenda Sutfin
Lily and Andy Swedenhjelm

T
Jenna Tanner
Kay Tharp
Dakotah Timm
Chris and Brenda Tompkins
Elizabeth Trimmer

U
John and Mary Jo Upah

V
Anonymous 
Dorothy Van Maanen
Anonymous
Drew and Leah Van Rees
Georgia Van Roekel
Anonymous

Mary and Kermit Van Zee
Brian and Jan Veach
Doug and Debra Ver Meer
Family and Friends
Roger and Val Vetter
Vizient Foundation
Glenn and Diane Volkman
Anonymous
Joel and Megan Vos

W
Ken and Mary Waechter
Tammi Wagenknecht
Anonymous
Anonymous
Wealthstone Financial, Inc.
Anonymous
Gwen Weghorst
Peggy Weisskopf
Alisha Welsh
Bob Wemer
Kim S. Wemer
Harry and Bonita Wertz
James and Brenda Whaley
John and Phyllis Whaley
Dean and Lisa Whitaker
Richard Wiegand
Kaitlin and Kyle Wilcox
Anonymous
Jim and Nancy Williams
Anonymous
Diane L. Wilson
Tom and Diane Wilson
Mike Wilwol
The Wireless Zone Foundation 

for Giving, Inc.
Jean Wissmiller
Donna Wolken
Lesley Wright and Donald Doe

                              * Deceased

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.

My stay and everyone here have been awesome! We are very blessed to have GRMC! Everyone has been so 
professional, kind, terrific, wonderful! The cleaning lady was so helpful when I was cold. The therapist was so 
funny! The gal who did my admit was wonderful! My nurses and tech have been phenomenal! We are just so 
blessed and should be very proud to have our hospital! Everyone from ER, to ICU to Med/Surg have been 
wonderful, even though I know they must be so tired!  - a Med/Surg patient 

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL



21

IN HONOR OF:
In honor of outgoing  

GRMC Foundation Board 
Members

Steve and Dawn Bruggeman
Dr. David and Linda Cranston
Dennis and Chris Day
Donna Fischer
Jennifer and Jeffrey Havens
Debby and Paul Pohlson

IN MEMORY OF:
In memory of The Anderson 

Family
Jack and Joan Kyle

In memory of John Bailey
Ruthann Alfredson
Douglas Beals
Rob and Susi Debe
Family and Friends
Tracey Lee
Douglas Osweiler
Larry Schoborg
Merle and Mary Stubbs
James and Brenda Whaley
John and Phyllis Whaley

In memory of Isadore Berman
Nicole and Russ Behrens
Doug and Ginny Cameron
Larry and Donna German
Grinnell Implement Store, Inc.
Mike and Cheryl Latcham
Cheryl Osterhaus
Ken and Miriam Saunders
Grinnell State Bank
Sarah White and Henry Rietz
Diane Wilson

In memory of Bill Bushong
Anonymous
Curtis and Dotty Bates
Brenda Bushong Moore
Edwin Davis
George and Phyllis DeDecker
DeJong Manufacturing
David and Laura Durr
David and Kari Elbert
John and Cindy Frank
Kenneth and LaNeva Gauley
J. F. and Debbie Gruenwald
Ruth Gwin
Ronald and Arlene Holden
Paul and Joann Keferl

John Kercheval
Karen Kuesel
Robert and Patricia Lillis
Musco Sports Lighting/

Oskaloosa Glass
Kevin and Donna Ray
Virginia Smothers
Leo Sterk
Daniel and Brenda Sutfin
Chris and Brenda Tompkins
Doug and Debra VerMeer
Dean and Lisa Whitaker

In memory of Helen Carstens
Anonymous

In memory of Thomas Ellis
Anonymous
Family and Friends
Betty Harris
Catherine Nelson

In memory of Merlyn Elscott
Anonymous
John and Phyllis De Vries
Sharon and Rick Rawlins
Joel and Megan Vos

In memory of Elaine Erickson
Family and Friends
Charles and Marie Harms
Wealthstone Financial, Inc.

In memory of Kathleen Fallon
James Fallon (Newton, Iowa)

In memory of Doris Gerard
Carolyn S. Bower

In memory of Thomas Harris
Betty Harris

In memory of F. Addison 
Jones

Anonymous
Darlene V. Baltisberger
Carolyn S. Bower
Michael and Catherine Bratek
Judith Brown
Daniel and Kristine Burck
John Carl
Russ and Brenda Crawford
Greater Poweshiek Community 

Foundation
Eric and Nicole Lang
John and Dorothy Martinek

Linda Miller
Brian and Ramona Mitchell
Orcas Island Community 

Foundation
Montie and Suzanne Redenius
Sam Berman and Sons
Don and Jeananne Schild
Kay Tharp
Harry and Bonita Wertz
Tom and Diane Wilson

In memory of Marion Jones
F. Addison Jones Trust

In memory of Louis and Helen 
Kacer

Barbara Kacer

In memory of Colleen Keenan
Grinnell College

In memory of AustIn Kilmer
Curt Manatt

In memory of Deane Kriegel
Norma Brignon
JoAnn Cogley Hunter
Joyce Hauser
Georgia C. May

In memory of Rhea Light
Anonymous
Dan and Jo Becker
James and Natalie Dunn
Dr. Howard and Susan 

Katelman
Ron and Sally Lang
Dianne D. Latimer
John and Luann Maletta
John Ruchotzke
Suzanne Summy

In memory of Henry Manatt
Curt Manatt

In memory of Joseph McGarry
Curt Manatt

In memory of Mildred 
Meckley

James Benner

In memory of Richard 
Posekany

Kathy Ranfeld

In memory of Rosa Posekany
Kathy Ranfeld

In memory of Lavern Ranfeld
Kathy Ranfeld

In memory of Karen Renfro
Valerie and Robin Hague-

Renfro

In memory of Wallace Rohrer
Kathy Ranfeld

In memory of Bert Ross
Mary Ross
Ronnie Ross

In memory of Vivian See
Daniel and Sharon Krumm

In memory of Shirley Starnes
Dona Emmert

In memory of KevIn Sterk
Glenn and Ginger Sterk

In memory of Robert 
Thompson

H & R Block

In memory of Laurie 
Weiermann

Spooner Family

In memory of Carroll Weyers
Family and Friends
Mary Helms

In memory of Dr. Victor 
Wilson

Diane Wilson

In memory of William 
Wissmiller

Rosena Cortelyou
George and Beverly Laszar
Jose S. Perez and Maria C. 

Valentin

In memory of Merle Wolken
Donna Wolken

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.

2021 Honorariums and Memorial Gifts
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2021 Estate Giving
Myrtle Cass*
F. Addison Jones*

2021 Endow Iowa
Arnold and Harriet Adelberg
Sue Ahrens
Darlene V. Baltisberger - In 

Memory of I. Wilbur 
Baltisberger

Miriam Baumann - In 
memory of Robert W. 
Baumann DDS

Sam Berman and Sons
Michael and Catherine 

Bratek
Judith K. Brown
Daniel and Kristine Burck
Lorna and Doug Caulkins
Russ and Brenda Crawford
Elizabeth A. Dobbs

Maureen Fitzgibbon
Ben and Arlene Guenther
Al and Deb Henderson
F. Austin and Kim Jones
R. Cecilia Knight and Gary 

Mertens
Eric and Nicole Lang
Russelle Jones Leggett
John and Dorothy Martinek
Linda Miller
Brian and Ramona Mitchell
Tom and Emily Moore
Pagliai’s Pizza
Suzanne and Montie 

Redenius
Richard and Carolyn Ritter
Josh and Kelly Sandquist
Don and Jeananne Schild
Neil Sullivan
Elizabeth Trimmer
Bob Wemer
Harry and Bonita Wertz

Tom and Diane Wilson
The Wireless Zone 

Foundation for Giving, 
Inc.

Lesley Wright and Donald 
Doe

2021 Endow Iowa 
Mental Health
Arnold and Harriet Adelberg
Sue Ahrens
Anonymous
Miriam Baumann - In 

memory of Robert W. 
Baumann DDS

Clem and Leona 
Bodensteiner

George and JoAnn Britton
Charles and Paula 

Cunningham
Elizabeth A. Dobbs
Will and Evelyn Freeman

Ben and Arlene Guenther
F. Austin and Kim Jones
Gerald and Dorothea 

Lalonde
Kent and Katherine 

McClelland
Jeff and Renee Menary
Pagliai’s Pizza
Jean Wissmiller

2021 Grinnell Regional 
Medical Center 
Endowment
Christopher French and 

Karen Shuman
Loren and Peggy Kolpin
Glenn and Diane Volkman

                            * Deceased

If your name has been misspelled, listed incorrectly or unintentionally omitted, we apologize. Please notify Donna Fischer of the error so our records can 
be corrected. Contact Donna Fischer at (641) 236-2079, Donna.Fischer@unitypoint.org, or by mail at 210 4th Avenue, Grinnell, Iowa 50112.

2021 Estate and Planned Giving

I was not rushed to leave before I felt well enough. Nurses were compassionate about making me comfortable, 
& about dealing with my anxiety over IV needles. Everyone made me feel respected & well-cared for.  
– an Ambulatory Surgery patient

PATIENT TESTIMONIAL
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Donor Bill of Rights 

Philanthropy is based on voluntary action for the 
common good. It is a tradition of giving and sharing 
that is primary to the quality of life. To assure that 
philanthropy merits the respect and trust of the general 
public, and that donors and prospective donors can 
have full confidence in the not-for-profit organizations 
and causes they are asked to support, we declare that 
all donors have these rights:

1.	 To be informed of the organization’s mission, of 
the way the organization intends to use donated 
resources, and of its capacity to use donations 
effectively for intended purposes.

2.	 To be informed of the identity of those serving on 
the organization’s governing board, and to expect 
the board to exercise prudent judgment in its 
stewardship responsibilities.

3.	 To have access to the organization’s most recent 
financial statements.

4.	 To be assured that their gifts will be used for the 
purposes for which they were given.

5.	 To receive appropriate acknowledgment and 
recognition.

6.	 To be assured that information about their 
donations is handled with respect and with 
confidentiality to the extent provided by law.

7.	 To expect that all relationships with individuals 
representing organizations of interest to the donor 
will be professional in nature.

8.	 To be informed whether those seeking donations 
are volunteers, employees of the organization, or 
hired solicitors.

9.	 To have the opportunity for their names to be 
deleted from mailing lists that an organization may 
intend to share.

10.	 To feel free to ask questions when making a 
donation and to receive prompt, truthful, and 
forthright answers.

Developed by the American Association of Fundraising 
Counsel (AAFRC), Association for Health Care Philanthropy 
(AHP), Council for Advancement and Support of Education 
(CASE), and Association of Financial Professionals (AFP)
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